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More than 100 residents attended the April 3 Town Meeting at the Addison Conference
Centre. Town meetings have been held in a local hotel since the pandemic and have now
returned to their previous location. Council members provided updates on the Midway
Road Revitalization Project, the Addison Airport, new businesses and restaurants, special
events, area non-profits that provide services for residents, the Comprehensive Plan, and
the Town's 70th anniversary. If you were unable to attend, you can watch the meeting on
the Town's website.

Upcoming Public Hearings
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The following Public Hearings will take place at the City Council meeting on Tuesday, April
11 at the Addison TreeHouse. The meeting begins at 7:30pm but work sessions are
frequently held before the regular session. The agenda is posted on the Town's

website three days prior to the meeting.

Case 1876-SUP/14975 Quorum Drive (Residence Inn Addison). Hold a Public Hearing,
Present, Discuss, and Consider Action on an Ordinance Approving a Special Use Permit
(SUP) for Property Located at 14975 Quorum Drive, that is currently zoned Planned
Development (PD), through Ordinance No. 084-100, to allow the Sale of Alcoholic
Beverages for On-Premises Consumption.

Case 1878-SUP/15175 Quorum Drive (St. Martin's). Hold a Public Hearing, Present,
Discuss, and Consider Action on an Ordinance Approving a Special Use Permit (SUP) for
Property Located at 15175 Quorum Drive, that is currently zoned Planned Development
(PD), through Ordinance Nos. 092-020 and 092-066, to allow a Restaurant with the Sale
of Alcoholic Beverages for On-Premises Consumption.

Addison’s Youth Recreation Program Standards of Care. Hold a Public Hearing, Present,
Discuss, and Consider Action on an Ordinance Approving 2023 Standards of Care for the
Town's Youth Recreation Programs.

Construction Corner

Midway Road Revitalization Update
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Main lane construction along Midway Road is currently taking place at the north and south
ends of the project limits. South of Belt Line Road, all traffic is anticipated to switch to the
new southbound lanes later this month so work can begin on the northbound lanes
between Proton Drive and Belt Line. Most of the utility work from Keller Springs Road to
Dooley Road has been completed so crews have begun demolition and reconstruction of
the main lanes in that area as well. The video above provides additional details on what is
complete and what is to come.

You can subscribe to text updates by texting Midway to 888-777 or register for email
updates at www.addisontexas.net/Midway. Thank you for your patience as we work to



https://addisontexas.net/citycouncil/agendas-minutes
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make Addison a better place to live, work, and play.

Vitruvian Pond Pump Repairs To Take 2-3 Months

If you've visited Vitruvian Park lately, you may have noticed that the waterfall is not
running. Unfortunately, the recirculation pumps in Vitruvian pond that pump the water for
the fountains have failed and need to be replaced. The Town's installation contractor has
indicated that because the lead time for receiving the pumps is approximately eight to ten
weeks, repairs will take roughly two to three months.

In addition to powering the waterfall, the pumps recirculate water throughout the pond to
aerate it and keep the water from becoming stagnant. Stagnant water can increase algae
growth which creates ideal breeding conditions for mosquitoes. A lack of aeration can lead
to an increase in ammonia levels which can potentially harm the natural wildlife in and
around the water.

Thank you for your patience as we work to make these important repairs.

Around Town

Mayor Chow Pays a Visit to American Trailer World's Addison
Headquarters




On Friday, March 31, Mayor Joe Chow and Economic Development & Tourism Director
Orlando Campos met with American Trailer World (ATW) at their new headquarters on the
10th floor of Greenhill Tower. The Addison team thanked the company for its investment
in the community and provided insight and updates on what is happening in town. Vice
President of Human Resources Perry Gragg hosted the meeting and shared the
company's excitement to be in Addison.

ATW manufactures industry-leading trailers, truck beds, and transportation

equipment. The company produces eight different brands of trailers including BigTex
Trailers, PJ Trailers, and Dakota Bodies, to name a few. They employ over 5,000 people
throughout the United States and Mexico in 25 manufacturing facilities. In Addison, the
company employs approximately 150 people and looks forward to being part of the
community.

Many thanks to ATW for making Addison its home!

Clear Technologies Helps Clean Up Les Lacs Park



On March 30, Addison-based Clear Technologies volunteered to help clean up Les Lacs
Park as part of Addison's corporate cleanup volunteer program. A big Addison Thank You
to the team who dedicated their morning to beautifying Addison.

If you have a group that is interested in volunteering around town or at special events,
please contact Addison's volunteer coordinator at volunteers@addisontx.gov.

Loro Asian Smokehouse Officially Opens

The Metrocrest Chamber of Commerce held an official ribbon-cutting ceremony for Loro
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Asian Smokehouse on Tuesday, April 4. The day marked the five-year anniversary for the
Austin-based concept that is the brainchild of Franklin Barbecue pitmaster Aaron Franklin
and Uchi chef Tyson Cole. Council Members Darren Gardner and Eileen Resnik
welcomed the restaurant team to Addison on behalf of the Town. Located at 14999
Montfort Drive on the former Flying Saucer site, Loro's Addison restaurant features an
extended patio that will be one of the most popular places in Addison when the weather
warms up.

Welcome to Addison, Loro!

Galaxy Celebrates Grand Opening

Addison Airport's third fixed base operation, Galaxy FBO, began operations in its new
facility on Addison Road across from Addison Circle Park in November. On Wednesday,
April 5, it celebrated its new location with a Metrocrest Chamber of Commerce ribbon-
cutting ceremony. Mayor Joe Chow, Mayor Pro Tempore Kathryn Wheeler, and Council
Members Darren Gardner, Eileen Resnik, and Guillermo Quintanilla joined Town and
Chamber staff in welcoming Galaxy to Addison.

Galaxy's new home features a single-story, 13,000-square-foot terminal with passenger
lounge, crew lounge with snooze room and showers, six-seat and 12-seat conference
rooms, vehicle garage, crew car, and on-site car rental, plus 109,000 square feet of

hangar space. lts office space is 100% leased already and hangar space is almost 100%
leased.

Welcome to Addison, Galaxy!

Saying Goodbye is Hard to Do
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On Thursday, March 31, Municipal Court Administrator Paula Dale retired after 27 years of
service. Mayor Joe Chow joined Judge Larry Dwight and the Court staff in thanking Paula
for her dedication to the Addison community.

Free Mosquito Dunks and Repellant Available at Athletic Club and Town
Hall Beginning April 10

To help Addison residents reduce the number of mosquitoes, and to protect themselves
from mosquitos, the Town of Addison Environmental Health Division is giving away free
Mosquito Dunks and Mosquito Repellant to Addison residents. Both products will be
available while supply lasts at the Addison Athletic Center and at Addison Town Hall
beginning Monday, April 10. There is a limit of two packages of dunks and one repellant
per household.

Mosquito Dunks® are small, donut-shaped objects that float on the surface of the water
and release bacteria that kill mosquito larvae in the water before they become adults. A
single dunk will treat an area of about 100 square feet. It is important to know the
approximate dimensions of your area to ensure that you get the proper number of dunks
for effective treatment.

Mosquito Repellant helps avoid mosquito bites while outdoors. Always follow the label



instructions when using either of these products.

Summer Camp Registration Begins on April 10

Summer Camp 2023

Spend the summer with Addison Parks & Recreation!

Featuring special guests, swimming, gym time, Les Lacs
Park, crafts and so much more!

June 5 - 9: Skyhawks Sports
@ it 7:30am - 6:00pm
& June 12 - 16: Field Trip - Bolder Adventure Park
& June 19 - 23: Play-Well TEKnologies Ages: 6-12 years
& June 26 - 30: Adventures in Art

@ July 3 - 7: Field Trip - Ninja Nation Camp Location

& July 10 - 14: Challenge Island Addison Athletic Club

-21- ille** .
& July 17 - 21: Chefsville @ 3900 Beltway Drive
& July 24 - 28: Field Trip - NRH20

& July 31 - Aug 4: Field Trip - KidZania *Additional fee required for guests
**Additional $25 supply fee required

Questions? 972-450-7297 rwagner@addisontx.gov

Spend the summer with Addison Parks and Recreation! Registration for Summer Camp at

the Athletic Club opens April 10. Make sure to reserve a spot for one or more of these fun-
filled weeks!

April 29 Garage Sale Vendor Application Now Available



The next Community Garage Sale is planned for Saturday, April 29 from 8am - 1pm in the
Addison Conference Centre parking lot. Vendor applications are now available on the
Town's website. As a reminder, you must be an Addison resident to be a garage sale
vendor, only one booth is allowed per address, and the fee is $20. The event will be held
in conjunction with an Earth Day Block Party that will include recycling and document
shredding on Festival Way from noon - 2pm.

How to Stay Informed

Addison shares information with the community in a number of different ways. Here are
some ways you can stay updated on the latest news:

Website:

e www.addisontexas.net: Find alerts and updates on the homepage and department-
specific updates on department pages.

o www.addisontexas.net/Midway: Find information on the Midway Road Revitalization
Project and subscribe for project email and text updates.

e www.addisonalert.com: Get alerts about severe weather and other emergencies in
the Town of Addison, as well as register to receive updates on Town programs.

Social Media:

Addison Facebook
Addison Instagram
Visit Addison Facebook
Addison Twitter

Visit Addison Twitter
NextDoor

Addison Newsletters: For a description of and to subscribe to all of Addison's
newsletters, click here.

If you have specific questions, please contact Addison's Marketing Department
at marketing@addisontx.gov.
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Important Numbers and Websites

Town Hall: Volunteer

972-450-7000
List of Restaurants

Non-emergency Police Dispatch:

972-450-7156 Addison News

Community Crime Map

Missed Trash:

972-392-9300, Option 2
Watch City Council Meetings

Request Bulk Trash Pickup

Addison's PEG Channel
(channel 99 for AT&T subscribers,
channel 16 for Spectrum subscribers)

Athletic Club:
972-450-7048

Register your Security Alarm

Addison Website

Report a Problem with Addison FixIT

Sign up for Addison Alerts

Stay Connected
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This newsletter is produced by the Town of Addison Marketing and Communications
Department. Please direct any comments to marketing@addisontx.gov. Click here to

subscribe!
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